
From Pastor Matyas 

This is a nonpartisan newsletter. 

A peripheral story that you may or may not be aware of is one of educational revisions to 

the social studies curriculum of the State of Michigan public school system. As the news 

story runs, the four Republicans are in favor of the changes, whilst the four Democrats are 

dead-set against it. According to Bridge Magazine, the changes include a downplay of: 

core democratic values, the historical value of the NAACP, Roe v. Wade, the Ku Klux 

Klan, climate change, and the like. Even the title of the article I read is "History Gets a 

Conservative Twist in Michigan Social Studies Standards." 

I'll admit, I scratched my head. Why would core democratic values be downplayed by 

Conservatives? That seems contrary to everything I know about American political 

partisanship.  And the fact that all four Democrats on the State B of E are opposed to it 

tells me there's more to the story than meets the eye.  

So I went to the source. You can too: https://www.michigan.gov/documents/mde/

SS_May_2018_Cut_Cap_Final_622356_7.pdf 

Yes, just what I thought. Wherever the 142-page draft for Michigan K–12 Standards in 

Social Studies mentions the phrase "core democratic values", the draft substitutes 

"democratic" for "republic." So the opposers of the draft, the news outlet, the Democrats 

opposed to the rephrasing, are trying to make us believe that the changes downplay 

core democratic values, when in reality the changes simply conform the nomenclature 

to reflect reality: the United States of America is a republic, not a democracy. (For 

example, page 11, C2 is changed from "Understand values and principles of American 

constitutional democracy," to "Understand the core values and principles of our unique 

form of government, called a constitutional republic.") 

They wish to make the Standards factually correct. How terribly controversial. 

I next did a quick search for "NAACP," and found that of the three references, two were 

taken out. The first was in a parenthetical list of examples that looks like this: (e.g. NAACP, 

etc...). Lists like these were removed from the entirety of the document, offering 

educators the opportunity to fulfill the standards in their own unique ways. The second 

was in the Appendix, the whole of which was removed. 

Egads. Call Al Sharpton.  

I did the same search for Ku Klux Klan, Roe v. Wade, and climate change. The same 

situation presents itself. Every time a controversial issue is "removed" or "downplayed" by 

the standards, it is a part of exempli gratia, meaning "for example." Other "for examples" 

include League of Nations, Versailles Treaty, rationing, liberation of concentration 

camps, President Reagan, religious rights, and Cleveland. 
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Special points of interest: 

 VBS will have 2 sessions this 

year! Sunday-Thursday, 

July 8-12 from 5:30-8:15 

p.m., with a light supper at 

5 p.m. Morning sessions will 

be Monday-Friday, July 9-

13 from 9:15 a.m.-noon, 

with a light breakfast at 

8:45 a.m.  

 Call the office to register 

for the visual faith 

watercolor workshop. 

Volume 23 Issue 6 

June 22, 2018 Newsletter 

https://www.michigan.gov/documents/mde/SS_May_2018_Cut_Cap_Final_622356_7.pdf
https://www.michigan.gov/documents/mde/SS_May_2018_Cut_Cap_Final_622356_7.pdf


All praise to God for the fact that 

the schools of our “LEAP Alliance” 

have been and continue to be 

distinctively Christ-centered! What a 

blessing! Might it also be said of our 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 

schools of the Great Lakes Bay 

Region (our “LEAP schools”) that they 

are measurably excellent in many 

significant respects? Read on, please. 

For several decades now, there 

has been in place a school 

excellence goal-setting 

measurement stick, nationally, for our 

LCMS Lutheran schools. That tool, 

now very well-developed and highly 

acclaimed, is known as “National 

Lutheran School Accreditation.” This 

voluntary, rigorous, very thorough 

and well-developed program 

provides means by which those who 

own/operate/lead Lutheran schools 

may aim for high levels of excellence 

within their schools. Through the 

process, a school which becomes 

accredited will invariably 

a) improve  

b) be measured against high 

national standards for Lutheran 

schools 

c) be evaluated against its own 

unique purposes 

d) receive recognition for 

successful completion of the 

process. 

Note the following: Among the 

793 Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 

elementary schools nationally, 501 of 

these schools (63%) are accredited 

through “National Lutheran School 

Accreditation.” And among the 86 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod high 

schools nationally, 61 of these schools 

are accredited through “NLSA.” 

Now get this: Among the 18 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 

elementary schools of “LEAP” here in 

the Great Lakes Bay Region of 

Michigan, all 18 (100%) have worked 

for hard and have earned National 

Lutheran Schools Accreditation! And 

the one LCMS high school in the GLBR 

of Michigan (Valley Lutheran High 

School) has also worked hard and 

has earned accreditation through 

NLSA! 

LEAP Alliance Aims for Excellence 
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so-called "sad state of the state," and 

how no one gets along anymore. It is 

my personal opinion that "wolf" has 

been cried so much, and conflict 

invented where conflict doesn't 

actually exist, that normal people are 

led to believe there is division when 

there isn't—or least more than there 

actually is.  

Aside from suggesting you should 

ignore the stories about the Social 

Studies Standards from Lansing, I write 

this to challenge your own thinking 

about our own church and any 

enmity that may or may not exist. 

See, I happen to observe a St. Paul 

that is quite healthy and agreeable, a 

congregation that is concerned with 

civility and faithfulness more than 

division and arguments. I observe an 

extremely healthy congregation with 

loving members who feel blessed to 

be a part of this community. 

Oh, I also see a school that isn't 

required to follow 147 pages of 

politicized social studies standards. 

God bless the First Amendment. 

Happy Independence Day. 

Man, those Conservatives. They're so 

concerned with suppressing the 

education of Michigan children and 

pushing their own conservative 

agenda that they refuse to talk about 

Ronald Reagan and religious rights. 

.......wait, what? 

Here's my point: the changes 

proposed are conservative insofar as 

they seek to shrink the bloated 

verbiage and inaccurate language 

of the current standards, which were 

last set in 2007. That's it. It's pretty 

boring.  

Over the past few years, 

"Partisanship!" has been screamed at 

the end of every pointed finger, and 

the slightest disagreement in politics is 

used as a bitter Rorschach test for the 
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VBS is almost here! Students going into 

Preschool through 6th grade are invited 

to join the “Shipwrecked” crew. The 

evening sessions will be Sunday-

Thursday, July 8-12 from 5:30-8:15 p.m., 

with a light supper at 5 p.m. Morning 

sessions will be Monday-Friday, July 9-13 

from 9:15 a.m.-noon, with a light 

breakfast at 8:45 a.m. to start the day! 

As always, we'll need lots of loving and 

busy volunteers and plenty of 

donations. You can register participants 

and volunteers with the forms in the 

entryway of church or by stopping by or 

calling the church office. Watch for the 

Donation Board at church - we need all 

the help we can get!  

Vacation Bible School 
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LWML Friendship Circle ladies met in May, our last 

meeting until September. Deaconess Christel Neuendorf 

was our guest speaker, but additionally, she brought her 

friend Yanela who is from the Dominican Republic! Christel 

and Yanela told about how they met, their nurtured 

friendship through God’s will and their souls-winning work 

in the Lutheran Church. Christel and Yanela prepared 

fried plantains for a Dominican Republic special treat. We 

are all experts now, at frying, seasoning and tasting. But I 

don’t think you’ll find them offered at the Ladies Aid Bake 

Sale…just yet. 

A group of St Paul ladies met recently with Valerie 

Matyas to prepare strips of cloth to be used for a devotion 

presentation at a Pastor’s Conference. Gathering to help 

with this and other “busy hands” projects always makes 

for an enjoyable and rewarding time. 

The LWML Giving Tree has returned to the narthex! We 

are asking for help in gathering items for Michigan 

missions. Choose a tag, or two, purchase the items listed 

on the tag, then bring your donation back to the box 

under the Giving Tree. It’s that easy! All donations will 

support these specifically chosen Michigan missions: 

Detroit: Camp Restore, Flint: Franklin Ave Mission, Pontiac: 

St Paul Community Mission, Port Huron: Blue Water 

Pregnancy Services and Kids In Distress, St Louis (MO) and 

Fort Wayne Seminaries. The Giving Tree will be available 

the month of June, and donations will be taken to the 

July LWML MI District Convention. Thank you for your 

blessing!  

As some of us prepare for the MI District LWML 

Convention in July (19th – 22nd, Blue Water Convention 

Center, Port Huron), we are thrilled to learn the Grants 

approved at the 2016 Convention are nearing 

completion! All satisfied by the collection of MITES, yes, 

those mighty, little mites do amount to something BIG! 

LWML Friendship Circle 

 

  2016 Grants:  Filling Pulpits by providing Scholarships for MI Men in Seminary ---------------------------------- $25,000.00 

              Bible Story books for Muslin and Arabic speaking Immigrant Families ------------------------- $15,000.00 

              Financial Assistance for Concordia Theological Seminary food Co-op 

                                                                      to purchase perishable food items ------------------------------- $15,000.00 

              Scholarships for MI Deaconess students & other professional Church workers ------------- $20,000.00 

              Acts 2 Enterprise – Continuing to impact the city ----------------------------------------------------- $25,000.00 

              Women serving short term mission teams ---------------------------------------------------------------- $20,000.00 

              Trinity/HOPE (food support in Lutheran school in Haiti) ---------------------------------------------- $10,000.00 

              Refugees in Crisis: Meeting refugees whose lives were saved from ISIS ----------------------- $25,000.00 

              Spanish Mission at St Paul, Pontiac -------------------------------------------------------------------------- $25,000.00 

              Technology support for MOST Ministries Mission Teams ---------------------------------------------- $15,000.00 

              Equipping Youth & Young Adults to provide Christian-centered alternatives 

                                           to abortion through Y4Life Ministry at Lutherans for Life-------------------------- $10,000.00 

              Transportation & Ministry Resources for the Lutheran Church in Uganda --------------------- $25,000.00 

               Seminary Training for Alaska Native ------------------------------------------------------------------------- $5,000.00 

                                                                                                    Total Grants: ----------$235,000.00 

Therefore  we can “SHOUT TO JOY TO GOD!” for all 

these gathered mites, and at this coming July Convention 

pray for the new grants on the ballot that they be paid in 

full, also.  

This is the LWML Mission Statement: 

The mission of the Lutheran Women's Missionary 

League is to assist each woman of The Lutheran 

Church Missouri Synod in affirming her 

relationship with the Triune God so that she is 

enabled to use her gifts in ministry to the people 

of the world. 

As St. Paul Church is affiliated with the LWML, each 

woman belonging to St. Paul can participate in LWML 

activities, outings, conventions – to discover and use her 

gifts (talents, interests, knowledge) in many ways in 

ministry to the people of the world. What exciting and 

readily available opportunities for your spiritual growth 

and good times!  Read all about MI LWML at  

www.lwmlmichigan.org 
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$10 per person 

$5 for high school students 

All supplies provided 

No prior experience necessary 

Call the church office by July 9 to 

register: 989.686.7140 

 

Join us for an evening of creativity 

as we look to reflect on God’s 

Word and respond to Him in a 

unique way. 

“From the rising of the sun to its 

setting, the name of the LORD is to 

be praised.”                             

Psalm 113:3 
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The St. Paul Recreation 

Committee is putting on its 25th 

annual golf outing at Beech Hollow 

on Saturday, July 28. Shotgun start at 

9 a.m. Women and co-ed teams are 

welcome to participate in this 4-

person scramble. $260 per team, 

which includes 18 holes with cart, 

chicken dinner, and prizes. Entry must 

be paid by July 20. Please call for info 

and to register:  

Scott E (751-9518) 

Kirk A. (414-0034) 

Matt L. (415-4068) 

St. Paul Golf Outing 

Haram have decreased in numbers, 

their use of young children as suicide 

bombers has increased.  Within a 

2017 eight month period 84 children 

were used in this manner.  Of those 56 

were reportedly girls, many under the 

age of 15.  
While we cherish our children, 

terrorists do not.  They are used and 

abused indiscriminately.  This is so 

difficult to imagine, much less 

understand. 

Pray that those enduring such 

awful afflictions will remain faithful 

throughout these terrible times.  In the 

2018 June issue of “Voice of the 

Martyrs” they ask that we pray 

specifically for 5 points needing our 

attention. 
1. “Pray for Christians in northern 

Nigeria who boldly stand for Christ as 

Boko Haram seeks to destroy the 

church. 
2. Pray that the families of those 

killed for their faith will experience 

God’s healing presence as they 

continue to be Christ’s ambassadors 

in the hostile region. 
3. Pray that Christians will 

exemplify Christ’s love so powerfully 

that Boko Haram militants will turn to 

Jesus for salvation. 
4. Pray that front-line evangelists 

will be encouraged and 

strengthened in the Lord as they 

proclaim Christ in difficult and 

dangerous places. 
5. Pray for the perseverance of 

Christians who face continual threats 

of violence.” 
And 6. Pray that we may be 

worthy of the name of Christian as 

we live our daily lives for our Lord and 

Savior, Jesus Christ. 
The above information was 

excerpted from Voice of The Martyrs 

newsletter, “Nigeria. Great Loss, Great 

Joy,” June 2018. 

BOKO HARAM.  This terrorizing 

name has been in the news for a few 

years with an evil reputation that 

frightens many Nigerians and causes 

Christians around the world to be in 

prayer for our brothers and sisters 

facing Boko Haram’s terror. 
Shocking statistics tell a very sad 

tale of almost 55,000 widows and 

more than 52,000 orphans because 

of Boko Haram’s efforts to create a 

purely Islamic territory in northern 

Nigeria.  Many of these broken 

people are Christian. Almost 50% of 

all Nigerians are Christian, yet in 

northern reaches of the nation only 

4% are Christian which makes those 

believers targets of terrorists.  It is 

becoming apparent that of those 

targets, many, if not most are young 

girls. 
These girls are often raped 

repeatedly, forced to marry members 

of Boko Haram.  Others are forced to 

become Islam and used as slaves 

while some become terrorist 

bombers. 
Although attacks from Boko 

The Dreaded Name 
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6100 Westside Saginaw Road 

Bay City, MI 48706 

Church Phone: 989.686.7140 

School Phone: 989.684.4450 

 

Pastor:  

Rev. Dennis Matyas 

Director of Family Life Ministries: 

Mr. David Schultz 

School Principal:  

Mr. Jack Lustila 

Secretary:  

Mrs. Ruth Schian 

 

 

Newsletter articles for the August 

newsletter are due on Wednesday, August 

8, 2018. You may submit articles to the 

email address below or drop them off in 

the office.  

 Website: www.stpaulbaycity.org 

 Email: office@stpaulbaycity.org 

 Fax: 989.684.0882 
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Acolyte and Reader Schedule for July 2018 

July Greeters 

Altar Guild, Elders, and Ushers in July 

Acolytes:       Readers:  

Sun., July 1 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Natalie List  Outdoor Service  John Schlicker  Gene Behmlander 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 8 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  

  Lillian Garcia  Hogan Bourdow  Herb Matthes  Sam Britton 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 15 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Max Behmlander Alina Damic  Tom DePrekel  Brian Appold 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 22 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Blake Lowe  Riley Jimenez  Larry Bourassa  John Rodgers 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 29 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Deanna Zeilinger Emily EauClaire  Paul Begick  Roy Schmidt 

Ushers (10:30 a.m.):  

Group #6 

Brian Appold (293-0195) 

Andy Weiss 

Scott Weiss 

Jeffrey Olson 

 

Head Usher: Rollan Berger  

(684-5944)  

Cell (450-6618) 

Ushers (8:00 a.m.):  

Group #3 

Herb Matthes (684-3109) 

Bob Schlicker 

Jason Schlicker 

Art Zeilinger 

Peter Auernhammer 

Altar Guild: 

Jean Appold 

Margie Begick 

 

Elders: 

Mike Appold 

Don Krueger 

Roger Hendrick 

Rich Doan 

 

Greeters: 8:00 a.m.    10:30 a.m. 

Sun., July 1 Jean Appold & Mary Lou Appold Steve & Debra Neuman 

  Anthony & Kathleen Colone  Loraine Diment & Paul Begick 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 8 Dale & Lynn Jezowski   Ronald & Ardith Reuther 

  Arthur & Jamie Zeilinger   Bill & Bonnie List 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 15 Tom & Nancy Hoerauf   Marie Hendrick & Jean Begick 

  Lura Gehrman & Rita Tilley  Jack & Kathy Lustila 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 22 Angela Buda    Vaughn & Margie Begick    

  David & Stacey Hildebrant  Janet Beckers & Paulette Beckers 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., July 29 Anthony & Kathleen Colone  Floyd & Julia Appold    

  Wayne & Darlene Zeilinger  Marian & Terry Kernstock 
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Acolyte and Reader Schedule for August 2018 

Altar Guild, Elders, and Ushers in August 

Acolytes:       Readers:  

Sun., Aug. 5 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Maggie Behmlander Outdoor Service  Scott Engelhardt Terry Burkhard 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., Aug. 12 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Natalie List  Jake Appold  Jack Lustila  Jeremy Warren 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., Aug. 19 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Blake Lowe  Chessa Bourdow Ken Van Cise  David Schultz 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., Aug. 26 8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m.  8:00 a.m.  10:30 a.m. 

  Max Behmlander Rachel Mammel Ben Helmreich  Howard McMullen 

Ushers (10:30 a.m.):  

Group #4 

Bob Eastman (686-7365) 

Cindy Eastman 

Tim Begick 

Howard Helmreich 

 

Head Usher: Rollan Berger  

(684-5944)  

Cell (450-6618) 

Ushers (8:00 a.m.):  

Group #1 

Cary Behmlander (631-0914) 

Dale Jezowski 

Mike Mossner 

Adam Jezowski 

Rollan Berger 

Altar Guild: 

Jean Begick 

Virginia Hutter 

 

Elders: 

Howard Helmreich 

Ken Van Cise 

Vaugh Begick 

Howard McMullen 

Jeremy Warren 

August Greeters 

Greeters: 8:00 a.m.    10:30 a.m. 

Sun., Aug. 5 Jean Appold & Mary Lou Appold Steve & Debra Neuman 

  Anthony & Kathleen Colone  Loraine Diment & Paul Begick 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., Aug. 12 Dale & Lynn Jezowski   Ronald & Ardith Reuther 

  Arthur & Jamie Zeilinger   Bill & Bonnie List 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., Aug. 19 Tom & Nancy Hoerauf   Marie Hendrick & Jean Begick 

  Lura Gehrman & Rita Tilley  Jack & Kathy Lustila 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sun., Aug. 26 Angela Buda    Vaughn & Margie Begick    

  David & Stacey Hildebrant  Janet Beckers & Paulette Beckers 

Please submit articles for the 

August newsletter to 

office@stpaulbaycity.org by 

August 8. 

 

Thank you! 
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July Office Hours 

Monday: Closed 

Tuesday-Friday: 8 a.m.-3 p.m. 




